
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 February 1, 2022   

 

Hon. Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State St., Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

Re: Bond Resolution for LED Expansion for the MVP Arena 

                        

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

  

The Department of General Services respectfully requests approval of a bond resolution authorizing $2,403,000 for 

LED Expansion at the MVP Arena. The expansion will include Install New LED Fascia to run all the way around the 

bowl. Move the back lit signs up. The fascia lights will increase the effects of the arena in the bowl and increased 

square footage could help increase revenues from these signs. Existing LED lights would relocate to the concourse 

for increased revenue. Back lit signs have been proven and long standing source of revenue and should be relocated 

and not replaced. Scoreboard modification would be replacing power supplies that are failing and cleaning. 

 

This project has been included in the 2022 Capital Plan. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

David M. Latina 

Commissioner 

 

DML:tas 

Enclosure(s) 

 

cc: Honorable Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Honorable Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
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COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
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